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Dear Praying Friends. 
It’s been a while since last writing to you all. So what’s new? 

Kwidzyn 
Kwidzyn currently continues to dominate the ministry. So just to confirm that my involvement with Kwidzyn 
church, as the acting Pastor, is now in its second year and this will continue until about June 2020, unless 
God directs me otherwise. 

Being a Pastor in Poland is certainly not easy. Many of the churches here are small and so cannot afford 
to pay a Pastor. This in turn puts many added pressures on them as many have to work in some kind of  
employment, plus looking after their families as well as their churches. Church growth can be slow but we 
are looking at ways to bring change. Much prayer is required. 

On a positive front it was great to have George (in March), and Martin Wells (in May), come out. George 
helped us with a worship teaching weekend and Martin did a creative evangelism workshop, which was 
well attended by  other churches in the area. The idea being to stimulate the many and varied ways 
evangelism and witness can be achieved. One particular church requested that we do this same 
teaching in their church. Both of these events were great times 
together. 
Practically; The asbestos roof has now been replaced, so we can 
now gather finance for fresh initiatives. 

Other churches 
Due to the commitment to Kwidzyn I have had little time to visit 
some of the other churches / places that i would normally go to. 
The Bible school in Warsaw has had just one visit this year so far. The 
churches in Włocławek and Żyrardów also. 

Włocławek. 
I managed to get to drive down to visit Pastor Mieczysław and 
wife Halinka recently who have the most amazing vision for church 
growth. He is one of the few Pastors who has given himself to full-
time church leadership and is seeing results. Their vision is to have church of 3,000. They have been looking 
again for a new bigger building. After much seeking and working with the towns leaders they have been 
offered the most amazing building in a prime location with more space and yet paying less rent. It will 
need some work doing to it but God is on the move in this city of approx 120,000 people. We are not sure 
how many other Charismatic evangelical churches there are in this area but their light is getting brighter 
every day. God responding to hearts that want to walk in his ways. 

Christ for the Nations 
The school year ended mid June. A few struggled to complete the course but for those who finished the 
year there were some amazing youngsters among them, with real passion and zeal for Jesus. Potential 
leaders for sure. 

Answers to prayer. 
• A fresh vehicle has been purchased after a few months without. 
• God has faithfully provided in the most miraculous ways, for recent extra expenditure needs. 

Next known dates. 
• August; Thurs 1st - Mon 12th & Fri 16th - Mon 19th   (Anne from 1st - 5th). 
• September; Fri 13th - Tues 24th   (Anne from Thurs 19th - Mon 23rd) 

Once again, thank you so much for your support in love, prayers and practical ways. It is so appreciated. 

Every blessing  Paul & Anne

Sharing the heart of the Father with the people of Poland

The thief comes only to steal, kill and destroy; I have come that they may 
have life, and have it to the full – John 10:10

Kwidzyn Church 



    


